
City of Hawthorne 
Parks & Recreation – Fine Arts Commission 

June 5, 2018 
 
LET THE RECORD SHOW PURSANT TO GOVERNMENT CODE SECTION 
54954.2 THIS AGENDA WAS POSTED ON THE CITY COUNCIL CHAMBERS 
BULLETIN BOARD AT 9:00 AM THURSDAY JUNE 1, 2018. 
 
The Parks & Recreation – Fine Arts Commission meeting was called to order by Chairman 
Huhn @ 6:00 pm in the City Council Chamber of Hawthorne City Hall. 
 
Roll Call: 
Present:  Commissioners Balboa, Azuoma, Marquez, Plascencia & Chairman Huhn 
 
Absent:  Commissioners Bowie & Posey  
 
Also Present: Von Norris, Community Services Manager and Kywanna Bowie, 
Recreation Supervisor. 

The flag salute was led by Commissioner Balboa. 

Minutes of May 1, 2018 were approved. Motion made by Commissioner Balboa; 
Seconded by Commissioner Azuoma. 

Written Communications: 

A. Commissioners reviewed City Council Minutes dated March 13, 27; April 10, 
24; May 3, 8; 2018 
  

B. The Commission reviewed the Memorial & Sports Center Calendars for the 
month of May 2018. 

 
C. The maintenance report for the month of April 2018 was reviewed by the 

commission.  

Parks & Recreation Foundation: 

Chairman Huhn mentioned that the Golf Tournament was a great event.  The 
Foundation had a meeting to see what went wrong and how we can improve the 
numbers for next year.  We will be sending out surveys to the players from this year to 
get their feedback.  Once we get the surveys back we can review the input and make 
the necessary changes.  

Manger’s Report: 

A. Hawthorne Pool/ Memorial Center/ Sports Center – We are actively taking 
registration for the pool.  30% of the classes are full.  June 16, 2018 is the last 
day to register at the Memorial Center and pay with a credit card.  The remodel is 



coming along well.  Women’s restroom is completely done. We ae still working 
on the men’s restroom.  
 
Sports Center – We are conducting interviews for the Sports Specialist position.  
Hope to have someone in place soon.  
 

B. Homeless Taskforce. - I will be meeting with the consultant to see what 
strategies they came up with.  Once they give us their input we will decide what 
will work for Hawthorne.  
 

C. Art Show- Helene Trudeau the South Bay Regional Arts Coordinator stop by to 
give the commission some helpful information regarding hosting the upcoming    
Art Show.  Discussion followed. 
 

D. Department Achievements -  The Summer Park Program will be adding another 
component which will be a free lunch program.  We will start off serving 25 
lunches Monday – Friday at each park for 8 weeks.   
 
Futsal Court at Memorial Court goals were worn out.  The courts were closed for 
3 weeks.  The courts were open as of today. 
 

E. Dodger RBI – Parent meeting for T-Ball & 5 Pitch will be June 4, & June 6, 2018.  
 

Commissioner’s Comments: 

Commissioner Balboa was happy to have Helene come out and give our commission 
such good information.   

Commissioner Plascencia was happy to have Helene come out.  She is a great friend. 

Commissioner Marquez attended the parent meeting for the Dodger RBI League.  It 
seemed well organized.  Parents seemed to be very excited about the program.  

Commissioner Azuoma was excited about the Art program.  Now we have to look for 
strategies to bring parents out.  

Chairman Huhn remember the last Art Show.  He feels this will be a wonderful event. 

The meeting was adjourned by Chairman Huhn @ 7:00 pm. The next regular scheduled 
meeting is Tuesday, June 5, 2018 at 6:00 pm in the City Council Chambers of Hawthorne City 
Hall. 

 

Minutes respectfully submitted by, 

Kywanna Bowie 


